SILC Finance Committee Meeting
Dec. 16, 2014 (2:00pm – 2:42pm)
Attendees noted below: 
Present:  Ping Miller (Chair), Kay Miley, Renee Cummins, Oshana Watkins, Kim Lambert, Will Miller (Exec. Dir), Kathleen Boaté (SILC staff)
The November P&E Report was reviewed.  Expenses this month were $11,553.39 which is the normal monthly expenses including  the following:
· Interpreter and Travel Expenses for Quarterly Meeting

· Registration Fees for Online Courses for 5 Board Members

NCSILC received a duplicate payment of the October P&E in the amount of $47,482.34 on 12-08-14.   NCSILC will use the balance of $23,741.17 towards the November & December P&E.  
Will Miller spoke on topic of moving into current year’s funds.  Executive Committee met and passed the SILC budget and the need to increase the CIL budgets to move into the current year funds that was awarded in 2014.  Spreadsheet was sent out to Executive Committee.  In order to get into current year funds the Center contracts need to be amended.  Centers have been asked for amendment proposals to be discussed at January SILC Meeting.
Renee – Once we flip over into current budget, we will no longer have to amend our contracts.  We would have access to partial budget and no longer have to revert any monies back.  We would always be operating from a partial budget and current budget.  The total of the budget for the SILC this year is $524,139.  
Will - The SILC budget is the same as last year, $192,850.   The SILC did not increase their budget as they wanted the CILs to increase their budgets.  How much of the Part B Funds are committed?
Action Items:

· Renee will check with the Centers to see how much of the Part B funds have been expended in our next monthly reports--for December--but can't determine the Part B funds that may have reverted back at the end of the fiscal year--or the funds that may revert back if we don't move them out this year..
· Will & Renee to look into how to expedite the contract amendment process.  Currently takes about 8 months due to the Center of Excellence. 

CILs are not receiving their Expenditure payments in a timely fashion.  Some reimbursements are 60 to 90 days overdue.

SILC has not received an updated final report for DVR for the 2014 CIL & s014 SILC Contract.  Will Miller to share report when received.

At the next Quarterly Meeting we will have an Orientation meeting on Thursday at 10:30am.  Renee Cummins and Sandra Hicks are requesting approval of an additional night in order to attend the Orientation.  Approval was granted by Ping Miller and Kay Miley.

No Votes are required during this meeting. 
Minutes by Kathleen Boaté
